

Board Meeting Part 1 24 February 20166

Title of Report:	Clinical Engagement Group Meeting	
Board Sponsor:	Dr L Grewal	
Prepared by :	Dr L Grewal/J/Joses	
Committees previous consulted:	n/a	

Executive Summary:

BTUH Update

BTUH has committed to working more closely with Primary Care and other health providers to improve patient care. Michelle Stapleton (previously NELFT) and Kate Wooterton (Previous practice manager at Beechwood Surgery) will engage with CEG and will respond to concerns raised by members. Please email your concerns regarding secondary care to: GPHelpline@btuh.nhs.uk
Download the presentation here.

Community Dietetic Service – New Referral Criteria

NELFT's Victoria Cook and Miriam Mitchell gave a presentation on the service redesign of the adult dietetic service. The adult dietetics referral criteria is changing to avoid the duplication of some commissioned services. For example, Type I and Type II obesity patients should be sent to Vitality. A briefing paper giving further clarity and information was sent to all GPs and Practice Managers earlier today.

Download the presentation here.

Download the new Referral Form and Guidance Notes here.

IAPT

Dr Mohile introduced Inclusion Thurrock, our new IAPT providers (part of South Staffordshire and Shropshire NHS Foundation Trust). They gave a very good presentation, introducing themselves, highlighting their commitment to better engagement with practices, work they have done and their plans for Thurrock. Inclusion Thurrock will take over from 'therapy for you' on 1 April 2016 and will provide a single point of access to evidence-based psychological therapies for depression and anxiety problems. Plans also include the launch of a Recovery College that will teach patients resilience to combat recurrence of issues and ultimately reduce GP workload. They can be contacted via email: Inclusion.thurrock@sssft.nhs.uk or phone: 01375





659959. For updates about the implementation go to; www.inclusion.org/inclusion-thurrockimplementation. Dr Mohile was thanked for his hard work.

Download the presentation here.

Cancer Cervical Screening

Cervical cancer screening as part of sexual health clinics will be stopped from 1 April 2016. NELFT found doing them took away from the provision of sexual health services. A quality impact assessment was presented by the Public Health team which highlighted women should be getting smears routinely from their practices. If eligible and part of sexual health (coil insertion) opportunistic smears would still be carried out, but expect there may be an increase in demand on practices for smears.

<u>Download the Quality Impact Assessment paper from Public Health</u> here.

Peer Mentoring

There was a presentation on the Peer Mentoring Programme in partnership with MIND. The programme matches people with lived experience to support others going through difficult times. Peer Mentoring is not just about mental health diagnosis, but about early intervention, and preventing people reaching crisis point. The programme will be working closely with Inclusion Thurrock. Download the presentation here.

CEG Terms of Reference

CEG terms of reference was approved by the membership. Download the ToR here.

Practice Concerns

If you have any issues please email Thuccg.practiceconcerns@nhs.net

Look out for full minutes of the CEG meeting over the coming days.

Financiai / Resource	n/a	
Implications:		
Fit with CCG	yes	
strategy/objectives:		
Risks identified /		BAF Ref:
Outcome /		
Link to BAF:		
Actions Required:		When By:
Recommendation to	To be noted	•
the Committee:		